BLACKSTONE CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MINUTES OF MEETING

MAY 14, 2012

James Plasse, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Board of Health meeting room in the Town Hall.

Present Were:




James Plasse


James Pitler




Maggie Plasse


Lisa Brita




Tamara Heiselmeyer

Absent Was:




Beverly Wilson

In the secretary’s absence, Ms. Plasse will take the Minutes of the Meeting.
D & F Afonso Realty Trust, 189 Main Street, Milford, MA – Notice of Intent for construction of a single family house at 10 Crestwood Drive, Map 27, Lot 78.  Mr. Michael Weaver, P.E. of Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. presented the plans for Mr. Afonso. Mr. Afonso had informally visited the Conservation Commission in December asking about building a house at the above address. He was told to fill out a Notice of Intent.
Scott Rabideau of Natural Resources Services, Inc. was asked to look at the property at that time. The drawings submitted with the NOI took into effect Mr. Rabideau’s suggestions from the January 18, 2012 report. Mr. Weaver explained that wetlands would be filled in to build the house on the west side of the property and mitigated north of the house.

Mr. Rabideau of Natural Resources reviewed the submitted NOI and again visited the property on May 11, 2012. Mr. Plasse read the report from Mr. Scott Rabideau of Natural Resources. Mr. Rabideau wrote that the wetland delineation narrative and field forms were missing from the package he received for review. Mr. Weaver explained that it was over-site and he will fax them to Lisa Larue, the Conservation Commission secretary on Tuesday of this week. Mr. Rabideau asked for the wetlands, mitigation area and proposed house site be flagged in order for Conservation Commission members to get a better idea of the plan. In Mr. Rabideau’s opinion, there are options available to Mr. Afonso that would minimize the impact on the bordering vegetated wetlands (BVW).

Mr. Bob Rouselle of 12 Crestwood Drive explained that his property has flooded many times because of poor draining at 10 Crestwood Drive. He is concerned that a house on that property and the filling of wetlands will exacerbate the flooding of his property. Mr. Rouselle gave the Commission a letter dated January 2, 1998 from Fatima Afonso, the wife of Mr. Afonso. The letter states that the lot at 10 Crestwood Drive is not buildable and asked is Mr. Rouselle was interested in buying this lot.
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Mr. Afonso responded that there is a catch basin for the overflow, but it may become filled with leaves. The pipe may need to have a larger diameter and be deeper in the ground.  Ms. Plasse had concerns about filling in wetlands in the 100-foot buffer zone in an area that frequently floods the neighbors.  Mr. Plasse stated that the proposed mitigated area is uphill from the house and would do nothing to avoid the present flooding. He was also concerned about the flooding problem.

Mr. Weaver asked if we could tell him how we would vote on the NOI if the wetlands, house site and mitigated area were flagged as requested. To this Mr. Pitler replied that members couldn’t know how they will vote until all information is on the table. Mr. Pitler also had concerns about the replication of wetlands and said he had heard that this is not easy to do.

Mr. Weaver asked if he could call Mr. Rabideau and discuss the report. No members objected to this.

The public hearing for the NOI was continued until the next meeting of the Conservation Commission.

Country Home Builders, P.O Box 173, Blackstone, MA – Request for Certificqte of Compliance for 154 Lincoln Street.  Mr. Brad Wright of Country Home Builders asked for a Cerrtificate of Compliance for a house at 154 Lincoln Street. Mr. Wright explained that he had given the address of the house as 152 Lincoln Street in the NOI. That is not correct, the house is at 154 Lincoln Street. 

Mr. Plasse visited the site on May 14, 2012 and all looked fine, but he requested that the hay bales and silt fence stay in place until the grass grows. Mr. Wright said that it was his intent to do so.

Ms. Plasse made a motion to issue the Certificate of Compliance. Ms. Brita seconded the motion. The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.

Mr. Allen Rivers – 17 Shore Drive

Mr Plasse reported the he met with  the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) and Mr.  Rivers on  April 25, 2012 to discuss issues relevant to Mr. Rivers appeal of the rejection of the Notice of Intent for this property. Mr. Plasse read a copy of the letter sent to Mr. Rivers by DEP. DEP asked Mr. Rivers for more information in order to complete its review of the appeal.

Thundermist Power Plant, Woonsocket RI

The Thundermist Power Plant wqs fined for violations. The fine paid was $40,000. This money is a fund and will be distributed as grants for proposals which will improve the drinking water for the city of Woonsocket, RI. The fund is being managed by the Blackstone River Coalition. The Blackstone River Watershed Association of Uxbridge, MA will write a proposal for some of the grant money in order to restore some property along the banks of Harris Pond which is Woonsocket’s secondary drinking water supply. The land proposed for restoration is owned by the Town of Blackstone, the city of Woonsocket and Mr. Tom Bik.. Mr. Plasse asked the Conservation Commission to support this effort. Mr. Pitler made a motion to support the effort to restore land along Harris pond. Ms. Brita seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.
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Ms. Brita made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 23 meeting with amendments added by Ms. Plasse. Ms. Heiselmeyer seconded the motion. The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.

All members present signed the secretary’s payroll sheet and a bill for Natural Resources Services, Inc.

Mrs. Brita made a motion to close the meeting. Mr. Pitler seconded the motion. The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.








Respectfully submitted,








Lisa A. Larue








Secretary

